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Honiton Town Council

Policy Committee

AGENDA


Minutes of the Policy Committee held at the Town Council Offices, New Street, Honiton
on the 30th September 2013
Members present

	St Michael’s Ward
	St Paul’s Ward

	Cllr Mike Allen **
	Cllr Vivienne Ash  

	Cllr Nick Cornwell
	Cllr Les Bayliss

	Cllr Gary Elliot - Chairman
	Cllr Roy Coombs

	Cllr Sharon Pavey
	Cllr Peter Corke

	Cllr John Taylor
	

	Cllr Vernon Whitlock
	

	
	

	
	


** Also District Councillor
In Attendance:
Town Clerk

13/48
Apologies for absence
Cllr David Foster (A/L), Cllr Peter Halse (A/L), Cllr John Zarczynski (P), Cllr Vera Howard (P) and Cllr Susan Groves (P)
13/49
Declarations of interest and receipt of requests for new DPI dispensations on items on the agenda

Cllr Mike Allen (P) – involvement with EDDC local plan
13/50
Review Cllr Allen’s report on marketing Honiton for forward investment
Cllr Allen informed the committee that there are approximately 3000 under 25’s within Honiton and those that work are primarily involved in the tourist industry earning minimum wage. In order to earn a higher wage they would need to leave the area. The aim in forward investment is to try and encourage higher income based businesses to Honiton. This could be achieved by promoting parts of the attached report via the Town Council’s website as well as Chamber of commerce website.
A separate working group could be set up or this could be incorporated with an existing working group looking at the vision for Honiton.

Cllr Ash queried the accuracy and relevance of some of the facts that appeared on the report. Cllr Allen agreed that the facts would need to be accurate and the information would need checking.
Cllr Ash also commented that she was unable to determine if the leisure activities mentioned belonged in Honiton and felt it would be more useful to list Honiton’s strengths rather than list outside activities.

Cllr Coombs commented that this would be a perfect remit for the previously disbanded marketing committee. Cllr Whitlock commented that is was disbanded due to representatives from other organisations not having the time to attend the committee meetings.

The Chairman informed the committee that he would rather not leave the remit of the working group open ended and asked Cllr Allen to lead this with the assistance of the Chamber of Commerce and other business organisations.

Cllr Allen replied that he would be happy to work with a small group of people (to include a minimum of 2 Councillors) and to approach Chamber of Commerce and businesses within Heathpark and Ottery Moor Lane to work together to further businesses to relocate to this area. He also added that it would be useful to determine what businesses would be looking for in order to attract them to Honiton.
Cllr Whitlock felt it would also be useful to ask businesses for feedback at the same time.

Cllr Cornwell commented that as the Town Council does not have the statutory power or duty in this area it would be courteous to consult EDDC via the economic development officer.

Cllr Elliot’s proposal was seconded by Cllr Ash and with all voting unanimously in favor.

It was agreed that members of this group be addressed at the Town Council meeting.

13/51
Receive the minutes of CCTV working group meeting dated 4th September 2013
Cllr Elliot confirmed that crime figures have greatly reduced since the introduction of the CCTV. However this did not necessarily mean that the reduction was all due to CCTV.
The clerk informed the committee that since the working group met PCSO England has had further discussion with Tamar and have identified the church clock tower as a possible site. It was agreed that this be investigated further and the clerk to contact the PCC to provide information they may need to allow for this to happen.
The clerk also informed the committee that a grant may be available.

Cllr Whitlock suggested that the working group involve the Chamber of Commerce and Local Action Group. Cllr Allen suggested that the clerk contact these groups for letters of support.

Cllr Whitlock thanked the working group for all their efforts to get this moving forward.

Cllr Allen reminded the committee he would now be leaving but wanted to add a comment for consideration or the next item on the agenda. He suggested that further evidence be provided to highlight the increase in numbers would cause more pressure on services such as schools and GP surgeries.
Cllr Allen left the room.
13/52
Local Plan Working Group:

i
To receive minutes from the Local Plan Working Group dated 12th June, 21st August and 18th September 2013

ii
To discuss the recommendations therein, and

iii
To recommend the draft submission on the consultation on the Proposed Post Publication Changes to the East Devon Local Plan to the Planning Committee for ratification under delegated powers (minutes and draft submission
There were no comments to be added to the minutes.

Cllr Ash was concerned that the work highlighted in the recommendations overlapped with has already been discussed and felt that one governing body was required and asked if Cllr Cornwell would be happy to facilitate this discussion at the next awayday meeting.

Cllr Cornwell agreed that he would be happy to facilitate at awayday to ensure all were working together.
Cllr Pavey left the room.
The draft comments were then discussed.

Cllr Cornwell commented that if it was EDDC who were raising the point and Honiton Town Council were agreeing to that point then he felt that Honiton Town Council would not need to provide the evidence as was suggested by Cllr Allen.

Cllr Ash asked if however that the pressure on surgeries could be added and if possible for the deputy to obtain the figures required from the local surgeries.
Cllr Whitlock suggested that local surgeries be replaced with local health services in general.

Cllr Cornwell also suggested that “of the needs” be removed from page 3 section 19. 

Cllr Ash proposed that this committee recommend supporting all the proposals made by the local plan working group with the alterations suggested in order for the planning committee to ratify this under their delegated powers. This was seconded by Cllr Bayliss and all voted unanimously in favour.
Cllr Elliot thanked the working group for all their efforts.

13/53 Review the Parishes On-line Policy & Usage
Cllr Bayliss informed this committee that part of this policy was to agree how the map will be used and the other what it will be used for. The idea is to co-ordinate its use rather than restrict the users. Cllr Bayliss also confirmed that there were no copyright restrictions.

Cllr Ash asked if the system can be altered to allow users to view only without affecting another user who was making changes to the maps. Cllr Bayliss will investigate this further.

Cllr Elliot proposed the following recommendations:

1. That, for the purposes of recording agreed items and making any changes to saved records, the system be accessed solely by Honiton Town Councillors and staff at the Town Council office and that all changes be logged

2. That any Councilor may propose a change they wish to make and once approved by the policy committee then they were responsible for making that change. 
3. That Councillors with special responsibilities are authorised to view the system away from the Town Council office but that they be restricted to viewing only and no changes may be made to saved records

This was seconded by Cllr Whitlock and all voted unanimously in favour.
13/54 Discuss the recommendations of the Planning Committee with regard to the policy on consultee comments

Cllr Taylor informed the committee that in a recent planning application, correspondence from local residents was received after comments were made by the planning committee to EDDC and this left them in a position where they needed to change their mind. 

Cllr Ash felt that plans should be scheduled to the very latest planning meeting but still within the timescales set by EDDC.

Cllr Coombs agreed and added that the idea was to be flexible and to allow the public opportunity to comment.

Cllr Ash requested the policy should also include:

To review applications at the latest date possible

Where an application is significant and would warrant a site visit, this should be highlighted by the deputy at an earlier meeting. This would then enable a site visit to take place before the application was considered by the planning committee.

Cllr Cornwell questioned whether this was necessary as planning had its own delegated powers. And this would in effect remove those powers.

Cllr Whitlock proposed that these comments be fed back to the deputy. This was seconded by Cllr Elliot with 6 votes for and 2 votes against.
13/55 Agree to set up a “Heritage” working group, as proposed by Cllr Coombs, to investigate “restoring flowing water to the town's water channel, reinstating the tollgate donated by the late Mr. John Sage and working with The Friends of The Glen to obtain funding for Higher Glen restoration”. 
Cllr Coombs felt that the working group for toll gates could consider all heritage issues.

Cllr Whitlock stressed that this group should not involve the Town Council office.

Cllr Ash felt that investigate was too broad a word and thought that funding should be what the group should consider first.

Cllr Cornwell had concerns that there was not a heritage and conservation group involved in this and felt it would be better completed by volunteers.
Cllr Elliot asked what the remit for the toll gate working group was.

Cllr Coombs answered that there was not remit. He agreed that funding was an important factor and was conscious of officers’ time but believed that this would not take up a lot of time. 
Cllr Whitlock proposed that the following recommendation be made to Town Council:

Cllr Coombs to work with any others interested and that they identify funding for these projects with the proviso that they do this work without involving the Town Council office staff. The first task should be to identify the people who would be prepared to help ad provide the knowledge and expertise from within the community and this need not be majority councillor led.

This was seconded Cllr Cornwell and all voted unanimously in favour.
It was agreed that members for this group could be agreed at the Town Council meeting.

13/56 Close of Meeting

The meeting was closed at 9.40pm
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